

September 19, 2023

Dear Reem,

Thank you for your participation in the Fall 2023 4th year orientation session on Tuesday, September 5th. Your willingness to meet to plan the content and to attend the session was greatly appreciated. The students benefited from hearing directly from you as a recent graduate of our new curriculum. The tips you shared were well thought out and articulated beautifully. I especially loved the connection that you made between the community and hospital clinical experiences as students frequently do not value both equally.

Viewing your presentation, I was so impressed with your professionalism and comfort with public speaking. I have also had very positive comments from both instructors and students. If you ever want to repeat this presentation (i.e., for the Winter semester), please let me know. You would be more than welcome!

All the best to you as you move forward with your nursing career. I know you will do amazing things!

Sincerely,

Susan Dennison RN, MScN, CCNE, CPPS

Ancillary Academic Staff--Clinical Practice Learning Specialist Clinical Coordinator for Level 2 and 4 BScN Undergraduate Program

Faculty of Nursing 401 Sunset Ave. Windsor ON Canada N9B 3P4

<u>dennison@uwindsor.ca</u>

Susan Dennison